BEAVER TAILS E-NEWS

Volume 1 / Issue 1

COUNCIL'S CORNER

We asked our Mayor Gary Rycroft about what he thought of the Beaver Tails E-News, he said:

"I think it is another excellent avenue to inform our residents about the Town. Along with the local paper, and social media, hopefully we are reaching everyone. I'm excited to see the response we get from our residents."

The next Regular Council
Meetings are March 11 & 25.



Photo by Stan Metcalfe

Legal Description: Plan 992-2910, Lot 3 Civic Address: 902-3rd Street

Proposed Number of Lots: 2

Current Land Use: R1 - Restricted Residential Proposed Land Use: R1E – Estate Residential

ADMIN ALCOVE: WHY SHOULD I LICENSE MY ANIMALS?

This question is frequently asked down at the Town office. The reason you should license your dogs and cats with the Town is that it provides you with a method to find your animals if they happen to get out. If a concerned resident finds them roaming around, or even our Peace Officer, they are able to bring them to the Town Office so we can contact you. It also allows the Town to be able to track how many animals are in each household, for statistical purposes.

FIRE/RCMP STATS

The Beaverlodge Fire Department responded to 13 calls for service in January. There were 9 medical co-response, 1 motor vehicle fire, 1 structure fire, 2 false alarms.

FIREFIGHTER RECRUITMENT is open between March 1st- April 1st 2019. If you're interested contact Fire Chief Stan Metcalfe (780-933-8168) or check out "Beaverlodge Fire Rescue Team" on Facebook for more information.

The Beaverlodge RCMP Detachment responded to 48 calls for service in the first 19 days of February. There were:

- 19 Motor Vehicle Collisions (non-injury, injury, animal strikes);
- 19 Thefts (including all theft related offences, vehicles & property);
- 5 Break and Enter (residences & commercial buildings);
- 1 Impaired Driving; and
- 4 Suspicious Persons.

MUNICIPAL NOTICES – SUBDIVISION & REZONING APPLICATION

Pursuant to Section 653 (5) of the Municipal Government Act. Please be advised that the Town of Beaverlodge has received the following application for subdivision approval. File # 2019-01-0001.



Subdivision Meeting: Monday March 25, 2019 Approximate Time: 6:30 PM Public Hearing: Monday March 25, 2019 Approximate Time: 6:40 PM Place: Council Chambers, 1016 -4th Avenue. Details of the foregoing applications may be obtained by contacting the Town of Beaverlodge at 354-2201.

MUNICIPAL NOTICES CONTINUED...

Anyone wishing to comment on this application can do so in writing to:

Manager of Corporate Services & Development

Town of Beaverlodge

Box 30

Beaverlodge, AB ToH oCo

Written submissions for the abovementioned must be received at the Town Office by 3:00 p.m. on Wednesday March 20, 2019. Applications and support documents may be viewed at the Town office, 1016-4th Avenue Beaverlodge, Alberta during regular business hours.



Contact Us!

Town of Beaverlodge

PO Box 30, 1016 4th Ave Beaverlodge, AB ToHoCo 780-354-2201 After Hours Emergency: 587-771-2225 town@beaverlodge.ca Beaverlodge.ca

If you're driving on the right side of the road, you must park on the right side of the road. Crossing the road to park on the left side can result in 3 different charges:

- Illegal U-Turn between intersections;
- Cross double solid lines;
- Drive left of center line.

The fines for these charges range between \$155-\$233, as per the *Traffic Safety Act: Use of Highway and Rules of The Road Regulation 304/2002*.

When parking on the wrong side of the road, you could potentially cut someone off and increase your risk for a collision. Stay safe!

PUBLIC WORKS... WHAT'S UP?

Public Works would like to remind everyone to stay clear of moving equipment on the roads and sidewalks when they are out. With the weather, we are trying to stay on top of snow and ice. If you are trying to pass, please make sure you have the operator's attention so they know you're there. Staying 15 meters away is the rule of thumb.

We are actively trying to prevent flooding issues this spring, please refrain from dumping or pushing snow into the ditches. If the ditches get blocked, when the melt comes, flooding will occur.

With warmer temperatures approaching, keeping up with your driveway can help you prevent ridges when we come along and chip the ice away.

FCSS NEWS

Beaverlodge now has a Community Support Worker! To find out more information or book your appointment, contact Amie at Beaverlodge FCSS 780-354-4180.

Nominate a Volunteer for the Beaverlodge & Area Awards of Recognition! Nomination Forms are available at the Town office, Neighborhood Resource Center, and the library. For more information, contact Beaverlodge FCSS at 780-354-4180, or 780-354-2204.

UPCOMING EVENTS AROUND TOWN:

Teachers Convention: March 5 extended public swim time 10 am – 3pm

Public Skating: March 3 & 10 11:30 am - 1:30 pm

Figure Skate Carnival: March 16 & 17

Library Storytime (0-5): every Monday at 10:30 am (except stat holidays)

Library Knit & Chat: every Monday from 1:30 pm − 3 pm

Library Scrabble: every Tuesday from 1 pm – 3pm

Thank you to the Beaverlodge Elks for sponsoring the Family Day Free Swim! 260 people came to swim, making it a huge success.